
Greentown Town Council Meeting

MAY 20,2025 6:30 PM

Members Present: Scott Deyoe, Craig Standish, Debra Everling, Mark Lantz, James Skinner,
Clerk Teresa Duke

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Deyoe.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (04/15/25) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling. Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total expenses for April 16^ - May 20^ were $174,489.08.
Water Fund was $54,980.27. The Wastewater Fund totaled $127,239.90. The Stormwater Fund
was $16,913.06. The Council received Fund Appropriation Reports and Payroll Check registers
for payroll ending 04/25/25 & 05/10/25 in caucus prior to Town Council meeting. Mr. Deyoe
asked for a motion to accept. Motion was made by Mr. Standish. Motion was seconded by Mr.
Lantz. Motion carried.

Items from Attorney - Nuisance Abatement Update on 119-121 North Meridian Street &
624 West Payton Street: Mr. Peelle gave a status update on Danny Barton's property at 624 W.
Payton Street. The Nuisance Abatement on 624 W. Payton Street is currently pending motion of
Summary Judgment. Mr. Barton's attomey has until June 23^^ to respond.

Mr. Peelle sent certified mailings per Council request to Central Railroad of Indianapolis
regarding the need of repair of all railroad crossings in Greentown. The receipt of the certified
mailings was signed on April 24^. No response has been given from the railroad. Action from
the Council will be discussed at the next Council meeting. Mr. Deyoe stated that he will reach
out to Indiana State Representative Mike Karickhoff, for assistance in dealing with the railroad
regarding the need of repair work on the crossings.

Mr. Peelle has not heard from Attomey T.J. Rethlake or Mr. Hinesley regarding the ongoing
cleanup and repair work on securing the building at 119-121 North Meridian Street. Current
photographs were sent to the full Council by email of the building at 119-121 North Meridian
Street. Mr. Deyoe asked Mr. Peelle to send the photos to Attomey T.J. Rethlake and make clear
that by the photos there is still much more work to be done before the building is considered
secure.

Resolution 2025-1 - Regarding Gun Range Fee: Mr. Deyoe read Resolution 2025-1
WHEREAS, the Town of Greentown's Gun Range is requested to be used by a private security
company for training purposes. The Gun Range fee will be $500 per day and the monies will be
deposited in Fund 1101 General Fund, effective June 1,2025.
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